
Higher Learning Committee 
Criterion 1 

November 16, 2009 
3:30pm – 5:00pm 

 
 
 

Present: 
 
Millie Tibbits, Human Resources 
Leaugeay Barnes, Division of Health Professions 
John Helton, Division of Information Technology 
Mark Schneberger, Professor of English 
Shelly Tevis, Division of Health Professions 
Max Simmons, Division of Math and Science 
Cordell Jordan, Marketing and Public Relations 
Debby Martinez, Division of Health Professions 
 
 

Leaugeay Barnes called the meeting to order. 
 
Copies of the bullets for 1b, 1c, and 1d were handed out to the members for 
review. Some of the URL’s had been put into the bullets.  
 
The committee went through each section and made additions and corrections to 
the bullets.  
 
Max Simmons explained that each division does initiatives and must also clarify 
the ends and goals that this initiative supports for the whole College.  The 
initiative templates are evidence that the mission statement is being used. Max 
will send the form electronically and Debby is to load it to Angel.  
 
Shelly Tevis suggested that Carl Perkins be put in the document and the 
committee would try to find a place to use this since it is used to purchase big 
budget items.  
 



There was a discussion on how to show evidence that student’s have a deep 
appreciation for the College.  One of the suggestions was the students voting for 
the new theatre. 
 
Leaugeay will make the changes to the document and send out to the members 
again for a review of content.  
 
Shelly will add the URL’s throughout the document. 
 
There were a few items that were in question if they should stay in the document 
but decided to leave in and let the Steering Committee delete if they feel it 
necessary.  
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 
Submitted by: Debby Martinez 
 

 


